Transportation, Community and Rural Development Strategic Policy Committee
Minutes of Meeting held on
Monday, 24th May, 2021 at 2 p.m.
via Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

	Present:


	


Cllr. Sean Conlon		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr. Brian Mc Kenna		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr. Seamus Coyle		Monaghan Co. Council
Packie Kelly			PPN- Community Pillar 
Terence Buckley		PPN
Fergal McMahon		PPN 

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:

Fintan Mc Phillips		Senior Executive Officer - Community Development
Gareth McMahon		A/Senior Engineer - Transportation
Grainne O Brien			Senior Executive Engineer - Transportation
Kevin West			A/Senior Executive Engineer - Transportation
Alison Condra			Administrative Officer – Transportation
Ann Murray			Administrative Officer - Community Development

Apologies
Patricia Monahan	Director of Services - Transportation, Community and Rural Development 
Cllr. Hugh McElvaney		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr. Sean Gilliland		Monaghan Co. Council
Lorraine Cunningham		PPN- Social Inclusion Pillar
Teresa Thompson		
Kim Greenan			Clerical Officer – Community Development

The following documents were circulated to members:
· Agenda for meeting on 24.5.2021 
· [bookmark: _Hlk72850341]Minutes of previous meeting held on 2nd March, 2021
· National Investment Framework for Transport Infrastructure – Presentation on the submission from Monaghan County Council

The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting.


Minutes of SPC Meeting held on 2nd March, 2021. 
On the proposal of Cllr. S Coyle, seconded by Cllr. Conlon the minutes of SPC meeting held on 2nd March 2021, were approved.
Matters arising 

Cllr. Conlon asked if there was any update on the Walking and Cycling Strategy?
Gareth McMahon informed members that MCC had received informal notification that they would receive €4million in funding – 95% of projects submitted were successful.
He confirmed that MCC had submitted a formal application and are presently awaiting formal response and a letter of offer.   Approval had been received for the recruitment of 4 staff members who will form the Active Travel Team.   The €4million will cover a 3 year period.  

3.      National Investment Framework for Transport Infrastructure*            Presentation on the submission from Monaghan County Council by Gareth McMahon.
Gareth McMahon, gave a presentation to members regarding Monaghan County Council’s submission on the National Investment Framework for Transport Infrastructure.  NIFTI is the Department of Transport’s contribution to Project Ireland 2040, and will underpin and  support the spatial objectives set out in the National Planning Framework. The presentation outlined Monaghan’s dependence on the road network and the County’s efforts to promote regional and international connectivity, transition to a low carbon and climate resilient network while strengthening our rural communities and providing better quality urban areas. The committee also requested further funding to the North Western Assembly region due to the lack of Rial infrastructure, funding for road linkages from East to West ( Dundalk- Sligo) improved frequency and reliability of services from Bus Eireann, greater roll out of EV charging points as well as the strategic development and support for the A5 road scheme in Northern Ireland.

4.    LUTS Update- Presented by Grainne O’Brien, Senior Executive Engineer, National Roads
Grainne O’Brien, Senior Executive Engineer, Monaghan County Council gave a comprehensive update on the Land Use & Transportation Study ( LUTS).

The study examined land & Transport proposals for Monaghan Town from 2019 to 2035 and was used to inform the Monaghan County Development Plan 2019- 2025.
The LUTS made 27 Recommendations relating to: Land use , Road Proposals, Urban Renewal & Sustainable Transport & Traffic Management and members of the Committee were given an update on the actions relating to the Dublin Street Regeneration scheme, the County Walking  & Cycling strategy as well as the Car Parking Strategy and Dawson St /N54 junction upgrade for Monaghan town.


5.        Rural Funding Update- Presented by Fintan McPhillips, S.E.0, Community Development.
Fintan McPhillips delivered a presentation to members on the current position with the various grant - funded schemes as follows, as well as schemes funded from the Council’s own resources which were currently open and active. All applications are made online and the online application process works well.

Funding Scheme:
· CLÁR  2021
· Outdoor Recreation Infrastructure Scheme 2021
· Town and Village Scheme 2021
· Community Enhancement Programme 2021
· Connected Hub Scheme 2021 (new)
· Community Development Scheme 2021

Fintan informed members that the Community Development Fund 2021 would launch in Quarter 3 when restrictions on activity permits.

The Chairman and members thanked Mr. McPhillips for his very informative presentation and asked that the presentation be emailed to them. 

6.   Any other business

Cllr. B. McKenna enquired regarding the change in date and time for this meeting.
Alison Condra explained that this was to allow the SPC members an opportunity to input into the Council’s submission on NIFTI prior to the closing date.

7.    Date of next meeting

It was agreed the next meeting of the SPC Committee will be held on Tuesday 21st September, 2021 at 11.00 am.
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